## Meeting Minutes for Tuesday October 10th, 2017 FPOA Monthly Meeting 6 PM Floriston School House

- A quorum was determined with all members attending.
  Vice President Gary Mapa attended by phone.
- The Minutes were read by Karen Seelhoff. Motion to accept the Minutes was made by Dennis Jamason and seconded by Jerry Stinson. Motion to accept the report was passed.
- The President's Report was given Jerry Stinson. Motion to accept the report was made by Karen Seelhoff and seconded by Dennis Jamason. The motion to accept the report was passed.
- Treasurer's Report was given by Karen Seelhoff. Motion to accept was made by Dennis Jamason and seconded by Jerry Stinson. Motion to accept the report was passed.
- Roads, Water and Sewer Monthly Report was given by Dennis Jamason. Motion to accept the report was made by Jerry Stinson and seconded by Karen Seelhoff. Motion was passed.
- 6. Member Forum- No business
- 7. Old Business No old business
- 8. New Business- No new business

Adjournment was at 6:10 PM

Next Monthly Meeting will be Tuesday November 14th, 2017 at 6 pm at the Floriston School House President's Monthly Letter

October 10th, 2017

Hello Floriston,

- Summer has come and gone rather quickly as it always does and now we are moving into a cooler season. Be prepared because we are likely to have another snow and rain season like we did this year.
- I mentioned this in my letter last month but I'm going to reiterate it again for everyone's safety.

PLEASE, PLEASE! don't leave any trash or eatable garbage hanging around your house that the bears would have easy access to. This will keep them coming back time and again.

If they know that there is always something for them to eat at your house it will eventually bring them into your house and someone is going to get seriously hurt.

I've had 3 bears in my back yard all at the same time a couple of times this year already and they won't take no for an answer...please be cautious and keep your trash in an inaccessible area and watch your dogs too.

• On another subject... we are moving along slowly but surely on our new Micro Filtration system for our town of Floriston. This new filtration system will eventually bring Floriston into compliance with the EPA (Enviornmental Protection Agency).

We are still on the Boil Water Order until our new system is installed and operating. Every quarter I post the notices on both bulletin boards in town, one at the mail boxes and one at the School house and we mail them to you too.

We are moving forward with our new system and very excited to see it completed soon.

Enjoy the Fall weather and until the bears decide to hibernate which is usually in late November please be safe.

My Best Regards to all...

Jerry Stinson FPOA President.